Welcome to the Region 2024 Spring Assembly. Thank you for allowing me to serve as your Region 6 treasurer. As we approach the mid-year mark of our financial year, I am working on the year-to-date actual stats. This report is from Sept. 1, 2023, through Feb. 29, 2024. I am also preparing to present next year’s budget for a vote at the Spring Assembly. Please remember the proposed budget is a reasonable guesstimate of what our finances will be. Paper copies are no longer available. All financial documents are online.
Region 6 and I always appreciate and are grateful for your support. Included is a comprehensive report of all contributions made by intergroups, meetings and personal donations. Please note that a donation cannot be earmarked for a special purpose. We do not have a separate “delegate support fund,” “Literature” or “convention fund.” Monies sent by mail or PayPal are dispersed where they are needed most. Reminder, on PayPal, please make sure it has gone through both stages of the process.
The proposed budget has been reviewed by the Region 6 Board and the finance
committee. As always, please continue to provide your intergroup, meeting number, day, and time of the meeting. As treasurer, I do not disperse donations meant for other service bodies, for example WSO, intergroups, or royalties. Your meeting or intergroup treasurer needs to take care of that.
The treasurer’s address for mail donations is:
Region 6 Treasurer
Box 95
Lynbrook, NY 11563
I have learned a great deal while serving as Region 6 treasurer. I will not be seeking reelection in the fall. I will have served on the Region 6 Board for 10 years. I have received so much and met so many lifelong friends, in return for the service I have given. I have cherished the time that I have served. The IRS mileage rate for 2024 is $.67 per mile. Intergroups requesting mileage reimbursement must submit the form by May 6,
2024.
